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ST. MARY C.S.S. PARENT COUNCIL
THURSDAY, December 9, 2021
(Virtual)
	Executive Members
	Name
	Attendance

	Principal
	Susan Duane
	P

	Chair
	Beatrice Povolo
	P

	Secretary
	Shelley McMurter
	P

	Financial Secretary
	Emily Povolo
	P

	Teacher Representative
	Melissa Wilson-Clark
	P

	Parish/Non-Teaching Representative
	Tomy Valookaran
	P

	Parent Representatives

	Parent Representative 
	Adele Sartor
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Keisha Petrolo
	Ab

	Parent Representative 
	Louella DiFrancesco
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Samantha McLachlan
	Ab

	Parent Representative 
	Zhora Adatia-McGlashen
	R

	Parent Representative 
	Rizza Andrade
	P


Attendance:  P= Present    Ab = Absent    R = Regrets

Other Attendees:

	Danilo Simonelli
	Elizabeth Alfarano

	Laura Rowed
	Francisco D’Sa


	CALL TO ORDER 


Meeting Called to Order: 7 pm

Welcome and Introductions:  B. Povolo / S. Duane
Opening Prayer:  T. Valookaran
	ACTIONS TO BE TAKEN


Approval of Minutes
November 17, 2021 – no changes
Motion to Approve by:   E. Povolo

Seconded by:   E. Alfarano
	REPORT / INFORMATION ITEMS


Principal’s Report:  S. Duane
Used Book Sale

· Thank you to everyone that donated books for the used book sale

· The sale is being held December 9th and 10th 
· Students have purchased books for Christmas presents – the sale has been a success
Grade 7/8 in the School

· Grade 7s and 8s have participated in the last session on Trades in the School visiting St. Mary and having the opportunity to interact with St. Mary students and teachers

· The event received positive feedback from the St. Mary teacher/students as well as the elementary schools that participated in the events

· The hope is that more schools will be willing to participate in these type of events with the opportunity to showcase the specialty courses that are offered

School Events

· Next week is Spirit Week- There are a number of events such as ugly sweater day, red, green, and white day, PJ day happening this month to raise funds for the Christmas Outreach – the school is also looking for donation of gift cards - this year’s goal is $15000 with the need in the community growing
· Students are raising awareness of dyslexia by talking to students and holding a purple ribbon day

· Virtual Christmas mass will be held the morning of December 15th
· December 17th will mark the half-way point of this quadmester and mid-terms start – the change over from Careers to Civics also occurs

Principal’s Meeting

· Starting Monday December 13th, COVID test kits along with instructions will be sent home with the students – for students currently in co-op, Mrs. Wilson-Clark will be dropping of the kits to the students at their place of employment

· 5 COVID test kits will be given to each student and are to be used between January 3-14, 2022

· Parents will need to sign a sheet confirming the student is COVID-Free

Financial Report:  E. Povolo
· Current balance: $4009.63 
· $3000 has been allocated out for the graduation gift, bursaries, and the Indigenous Award

Staff Request for Funding:
S. Duane

· The stage doors in the cafetorium are starting to deteriorate and need to be fixed or replaced
· The cost to replace the doors is about $14000 or to patchwork fix the doors will cost about $7000
· Looking to potentially patchwork the doors
· A decision to discuss this further has been tabled until the next council meeting – S. Duane will investigate options for funding and getting the price quote down
· Priority for funding requests remains the additional money for the CNC Machine
	QUESTIONS / ISSUES FROM COUNCIL


Format for 2nd Semester

· St. Mary is planning to transition to semesters in February after the current quadmester finishes

· This will be a big change for the grade 9 and 10 students that have not yet experienced a semester system – a survey is going out to the students to assist with understanding their needs and thoughts around the semester system as well as their experience with the quadmester system

· Lockers will be in place sometime between January and February depending on the COVID numbers and direction from public health

· The semester term will not have exams and will continue with the culminating tasks for this school year – exams will be discussed for potential implementation for the next school year

· The school time will continue to be between 10am and 4pm as this time is decided by the bus company based on schedules
Prom/Graduation Plans

· St. Mary has requested the Embassy of God for June 28th for the graduation and has reserved Deer Creek on June 29th for Prom

· Information regarding these 2 events is still being evaluated – there may be a person limit for the events, the venues may have vaccination requirements – more information will be available as the dates approach based on the provincial and public health nurse direction 

· Graduation pictures will be held January 24-28th – the pictures are taken in a separate area – information will be shared through Edsby and posted on the website
Road Study 

· A call has been placed with the by-law officer regarding a road study around the back parking lot at St. Mary – any decisions being made will not be from St. Mary as it is the city that will be conducting the study
· The cross walks that were put in place from the last study will not be moved as it was determined that these were in the appropriate place to ensure student safety

· Hopefully more students will start taking the school buses again in the New Year which will assist in alleviating the congestion in the back parking lot

Dance Team

· At the moment there are not a lot of teams at St. Mary running as it is difficult to participate in activities while wearing a mask – this includes the dance team
· The school follows the direction from the public health nurse on when to decide to start up the sport activities again

· As the schools are not currently competing, there are no tournaments happening

· Hopefully more opportunities will open up in the New Year

	ADJOURNMENT


Meeting Adjourned:  7:50 pm
Final Prayer – T. Valookaran
Next St. Mary CSS Council Meeting 
Wednesday February 9, 2022 @ 7:00 pm – Virtual Zoom Meeting
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